
February 4,  2024 

 

Dear Temple Terrace Board Members, 

 

We are writing this as a character reference for Tatiana Toumbeva & Blake Lennon.  

We have been Blake & Tatianna’s neighbor for several years.  In that time, they have been outstanding 

neighbors.  They are very involved in our community, attend the annual HOA meetings, and have hosted 

events to bring the community closer together.  Their home and yard are always immaculate and the 

envy of the neighborhood during the holidays.  They are very friendly and respectful and always happy 

to lend a hand.   

We hate to lose them as neighbors but are excited for them to build a new home near Tatiana’s family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tony & Amy Boni 

1003 Foggy Brook Place 

Longwood, FL 32750 


